Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee - 20th July, 2005


WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Holyroyd Church Hall,

Moorside Road

Swinton

20th July, 2005

Meeting commenced:
  7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
10.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Compton, Gray, Karen Garrido, Robin Garrido, Howard 



and Macdonald


A. Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust

B. Boyd - Greenway

N. Gaskell - Broadoak Park Residents’ Association

A. Grennan - Boothstown Community Centre Association

S. Tittle - Boothstown Residents’ Association

J. Holmes - Boothstown Luncheon Club

A. Darlington - Old Warke Dam Society

B. Smith - Beesley Green Community Centre

S. Pheasey - Boothstown Methodist Church

A. Owen - Walkden High School

D. Brittain 
} Worsley Methodist Church

K. Ogden
}

G. Sides 
} Worsley Road United Reformed Church

K. Briggs
}

D. Watson
}

M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents Association

B. Beach

} Moorside South Residents’ Association

L. Casasda

}


T.H. Bennett

}

R. Allen

}
 

S.L. Wrightson 
}

B. Henson - Worsley Village Community Association

A. Adams - Worsley Events Group

A. Dunning - Worsley Civic Trust


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator




T. Walsh - Neighbourhood Manager




P. Barker - Greater Manchester Police




J. Reegan - Local Nature Reserves Officer




A. Surtees - Senior Ranger




L. Thomas - Health Improvement Officer




S. Bowen - Community Development Worker




S. Frost - Housing Services




L. Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator

104.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS
M. Bleese, Area Co-ordinator, welcomed everybody to the meeting and indicated that he would be taking the Chair for the first three items prior to a new Chairman for the Community Committee being elected.

105.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of L. Critchley, I. Hastie, M. Shaw, J. and A. Judge and Sergeant S. Gerrard.

106.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT G. Brunt representing Worsley Road United Reformed Church be appointed to serve as a voting Member of the Committee.

107.
ELECTION OF CHAIR
M. Howard moved that A. Dunning be elected as Chair of the Community Committee for the current year.  B. Boyd and Councillor I. Macdonald seconded the proposal.


RESOLVED:
THAT A. Dunning be appointed as Chair of the Community Committee until July, 2006.

A. Dunning - in the Chair

108.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
Councillor G. Compton moved that M.A. Howard be appointed as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the current year.  Councillor I. Macdonald seconded the proposal.


RESOLVED:
THAT M.A. Howard be appointed as Deputy Chair of the Community Committee for the period until July, 2006.

109.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th May, 2005, were agreed as a correct record.

110.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Moorfield Residential Unit (Minute 91)
T. Walsh advised Members that Moorfield Residential Unit had now closed and been relocated to premises at the top of Station Road in Swinton.  He indicated that he was awaiting confirmation as to the future use of the premises.

(b)
Neighbourhood Management Executive Group (Minute 94)
A. Owen referred to the decision taken by the Political Executive Group regarding the establishment of a Neighbourhood Management Executive Group and asked for clarification of the roles of the Community Committee and those groups in making decisions. 

Councillor K. Garrido indicated that the Political Executive Group worked on behalf and in partnership with the Community Committee at all times and advised Members of the decision to invite the Chairman of the Community Committee to attend all future meetings of the Political Executive and of the proposals for the Executive Group to be established.

B. Boyd asked for details of the membership aims and roles of all the groups operating under the neighbourhood management structure to be circulated to all Community Committee Members.


RESOLVED:
THAT arrangements be made for the information as referred to by B. Boyd to be circulated to all Members of the Community Committee.

111.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Environmental Planning and Transport Sub-Committee
M.A. Howard, Chairman of the Environmental Planning and Transport Sub-Committee submitted a report covering agenda items considered by that Sub-Committee at their May, June and July meetings.  He introduced the report and indicated that if anybody wished to raise anything further regarding the information they could contact him.  The next meeting would be held on 10th August, 2005.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(b)
Anti-Social Behaviour Legal Powers
T. Walsh reported on progress with anti-social behaviour legal powers and on proposals for the police to introduce section 30 orders.

P.C. Barker advised Members of the current position regarding under-age drinking and the action being taken by “Team Policing” to address this issue.  He also referred to (i) the Licensees Conference held at the Marriott Hotel, (ii) problems with off-road motorcyclists and how these were being addressed, (iii) the action being taken by Trading Standards in respect of any premises selling alcohol to under-age persons and (iv) that the travellers who had located themselves on the land opposite the Superbowl on the East Lancashire Road had now been moved on.

(c)
Licensing of Public Houses
A Member of the Community Committee asked why local residents were not notified when licences for the extension of operating hours for public houses were submitted.  Councillor K. Garrido indicated that there was no legal requirement for such notification to be given to local residents.  She indicated that Councillors were not required to be consulted either but that she had now ensured that in future all Councillors would receive a full list of applications and that they would keep the community informed.

(d)
Refreshment Van - St. Mark’s Church Lay-by
In response to a question regarding the location of the refreshment van in the lay-by outside St. Mark’s Church, Councillor K. Garrido indicated that this matter was currently being investigated.  She indicated however that if the operator had a street traders licence then it was likely that they would be able to trade at this location.

(e)
Concert on The Green
B. Henson referred to the number of vehicles which had received parking tickets during the Concert on The Green event held on Saturday, 16th July, for parking illegally on Worsley Road.  She indicated that illegal parking was a problem in the area and local residents had requested that parking attendants address this issue on numerous occasions without any success.  She felt that it was unfair that action was taken during a community event when this was a regular ongoing problem which had not previously been responded to.  T. Walsh indicated that he was taking the matter up with the Parking Unit.

(f)
Council Budget Consultation Process
Members were asked whether they would like to consider the Council Budget as part of the agenda of this meeting or to arrange a special meeting.

RESOLVED:
THAT a special meeting to which members of the public be invited be held to consider the Council Budget in November/December, 2005, on a date to be arranged.

112.
WORSLEY WOODS LOCAL NATURE RESERVE
A. Surtees and J. Reegan attended the meeting and presented a report (a) outlining the implications of designating Worsley Woods as a Local Nature Reserve (LNR) and (b) indicating that the purpose of an LNR was to “offer special opportunities for study and research” and “preserve features of special interest”.


The report contained information as to -

· The purpose of a Local Nature Reserve.

· Benefits for Salford.

· Local Nature Reserve and Salford Strategies.

· Timetable for designation.

· Events and activities.

· Funding.

They also advised Members of activities which had been arranged to be held during the summer months.

A. Darlington commented on the situation regarding the Old Warke Dam and Members were advised of the action being taken to try and progress this matter.

Councillor K. Garrido indicated that the Political Executive were in full support of the proposals for Worsley Woods and also congratulated A. Surtees and J. Reegan on the recent green flag award in respect of Blackleach Country Park and Victoria Park.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the proposals to designate Worsley Woods as a Local Nature Reserve be supported.

113.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
Submitted (a) a discussion paper containing proposals for the strategic use of devolved budget (b) the financial position statement as at 19th July, 2005, and (c) details of decisions made by the Budget Sub-Group.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposed strategic use of devolved budgets as outlined in the report now submitted be supported.



(2) THAT decisions taken at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group be confirmed.




(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

114.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Details of (a) a summary of the existing Community Action Plan showing progress to date, (b) a summary of current activity underway but not currently in the Community Action Plan and (c) a summary of recent/new thinking being proposed by task groups, T. Walsh and other officers partners, were circulated to Members of the Community Committee.

T. Walsh, S. Bowen and L. Thomas introduced the CAP and Members present then proceeded to give priority to each proposal with a view to producing a good level of understanding and ownership of what would combine to be the Community Action Plan for next year.

RESOLVED:
THAT the priorities identified and information provided be collated into a new Community Action Plan and considered at the September Community Committee.

115.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following information items were included in the agenda for the meeting -

· The Political Executive meetings of 20th June and 11th July, 2005.

· The Neighbourhood Manager’s report of 20th June and 11th July, 2005.

· Details of the Polling Station Review.

· GMPTA priorities.

· Children and Young People Task Group minutes.

· The Health Improvement Officer’s report.

· BT Phone Box Proposals.

Political Executive Meetings - Discussion was held regarding the establishment of the Executive Group.  Councillor K. Garrido and M. Bleese explained the purpose and role of the Group.

Polling Stations - Councillor K. Garrido asked the Community Committee to (a) consider this matter carefully as closure or re-siting of Polling Stations would have implications for people casting their vote and (b) forward views to local Councillors.

Common Priorities - Councillor R. Garrido confirmed that the Wigan and Leigh Guided busway had been approved subject to the necessary funding being made available.


RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor R. Jones be requested to attend a future meeting of the Community Committee to discuss this matter.

116.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 28th September, 2005, at 7.30 p.m., at a venue to be determined.
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